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Lake Joy Primary 

School Council 

Minutes 

December 6, 2018 

Present:  Pat Chiappetta, Amie Daniels, Jodi Short, Shela McCracken, Derek Holtz, and April 

Strevig 

April Strevig started the meeting with the pledge.  She then opened the meeting and 

welcomed everyone.  

The agenda for the meeting was reviewed. Pat Chiappetta then made a motion to approve 

the agenda.  Derick Holtz seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous and the motion 

carried.    

The minutes of the October meeting were reviewed.  Jodi Short then made a motion to 

approve the agenda.  Pat Chiappettia seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous and 

the motion carried.   

The first order of business was to review the sheet regarding directions on training for school 

council.  All members were able to access the training online.  

The next order of business was a review of the Essential Standards work that is happening at 

Lake Joy Primary.  The council discussed the success of the workshop and noted that this was 

a great way to train parents about the standards and the importance of teaching together 

regarding these standards.  There will be one more workshop as a follow up.  The council 

discussed having a hands – on approach with a mock classroom lesson.  Teachers would use 

the thinking out loud method so that parents can hear the thought process as the problems 

and questions are completed especially with math problems. This will be a K- 2 workshop all 

together so that parents can see the progression of standards.  

We also discussed with the council if they thought online videos teaching math strategies 

would be a help for homework.  The council thought that would be a great addition to 

parent resources available.  

April Strevig discussed the new ‘no left turn’ signs on Lakeview.  The city did a study and 

noticed traffic problems and created the no turn rule during heavy traffic times. The city also 

said the city may be adding sidewalks and parking.  With all of this happening the electronic 

sign may need to be placed on hold until we know what will happen with the front of our 

building.      
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The council was given the opportunity to look at the lunchroom designs presented by the 

two companies that have bid on the painting, etc.  The council was able to vote on their 

favorite design for the remodel.   

With no additional discussions, a motion to adjourn was made by Derek Holtz. Jodi Short 

seconded the motion and the meeting was adjourned.   

The next meeting is February 7, 2019.  


